
Old Glebe Civic Association Executive Committee Meeting

Meeting Minutes

     4/24/08


The meeting convened at 7:30 PM in the Cherrydale Room at Madison Center.

Attendees: Ron Cheich, Raym Crow, Burt Bostwick, Pat Carlson, Barbara Hays, Connie Ramirez, Rich Samp

Secretary’s Report 

· The minutes from the meeting on March 27, 2008 were approved.
Treasurer’s Report – Raym Crow

· Raym distributed a financial report for the period January – April 2008.

· Raym announced that he would be resigning effective at the May annual meeting.
Civic Federation – Burt Bostwick

· Burt reported that the Civic Federation approved two recommendations to the County Board as part of the budget process: (i)  that the County not raise the tax rate to fund its projects as it has a “rolling reserve” which could be used instead and (ii) that the County rescind the residential utility tax.  These recommendations were not adopted by the County.
· Mary Margaret Whipple and Bob Brink are scheduled to speak at the May Civic Association meeting.
NCAC – Burt Bostwick

· Burt updated the Committee on the process for NCAC funding of projects in the fall 2008 funding round.  He reminded everyone that before NCAC funding shut down in 2006, OGCA had solicited neighborhood ideas as to projects and narrowed such proposals down to three: (i) Gulf Branch rehabilitation, (ii) Dittmar Road improvements and (iii) a Fort Ethan Allen room in the Madison Center.  The Gulf Branch work has subsequently been funded through a PEG award and Burt reported that the Dittmar Road improvement project had not received the required support from the neighbors immediately affected.  In light of this, Burt proposed a motion that the Executive Committee proceed with a letter of intent to NCAC for scoping the Fort Ethan Allen project by the May 15th deadline.  The motion was unanimously approved. 
President’s Report – Ron Cheich

· Neighborhood Day is Saturday May 10th from 10 - 12.  The police and fire department are scheduled to attend and Ruth Gordon has arranged for a moon bounce and face painter. There will be a garage sale (with tables available for $5) and a wine raffle to benefit the Yorktown High School boat trip ($5 per ticket or 5 for $20).  The Saegmuller School sign will not be ready for unveiling at this event.  Helen Duval and Ruth Gordon will prepare a flyer to circulate in the neighborhood and will put a notice in the Sun Gazette.
· The Association’s Spring member’s meeting is scheduled for Sunday May 18th from 1-3 pm at the Gulf Branch nature center.  
· Ron reported that Marymount University is in discussions with Walker Chapel about leasing 35 parking spaces while their parking garage is under construction.   Shuttle service would be provided between the campus and the church.   OGCA has no problem with this.
· Connie Ramirez undertook to check on the status of the Fort Ethan Allen survey.  There was some discussion of planning a history night at the Madison Center for late in September.
Next Executive Committee Meeting 

· There is no meeting scheduled for May.
The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

